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Parent Advisory Council Report

March 27, 2017

The Parent Advisory Council met on Friday, March 17, 2016 at 3 pm.  Members of the council consist of Mr. Bob Nahm, Ms. Esmeralda Rivera, Ms. Lisa Robotham (chair), and Mr. and Mrs. Tony and Therese Christopher, all of whom, except Ms. Rivera and Mr. Nahm, were present at this meeting.  Mr. J.J. Lewis, President & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member and Mr. Miguel Aguilar, Executive Assistant to the CEO, serves as secretary.

Mr. Lewis provided highlights from the Staff Report:

Marketing Events

Here is a list of marketing events that target prospective scholars in the Fresno, LA and San Diego areas:
· Discovery Con (we are a platinum-level sponsor) 
· March 24-25

· San Diego Kids Expo (we are a gold-level sponsor) 

· April 29-30

· Great Homeschool Convention 

· June 15-17

· Home School Association of California Convention (we are a platinum-level sponsor) 

· July 29-30

NCAA Accreditation

We received NCAA accreditation for our schools! This is a great honor for a virtual school, and allows our scholars who are scholar-athletes the ability to take courses with CCS and be eligible for athletic scholarships.

Virtual Information Sessions

We are hosting information sessions for prospective families interested in learning more about CCS throughout the spring.  Topics include our mission, academic choices, enrichment activities, and more!  Upcoming sessions are:

· Thursday, March 23rd at 7 pm

· Tuesday, April 6th at 1 pm

· Thursday, April 18th at 7 pm

· Thursday, May 4th at 1 pm

· Wednesday, May 17th at 7 pm

Mr. Lewis updated the Council on new member recruitment.  There are currently no applications for the Council to consider.  There was a discussion on recruitment activities for the upcoming school year, including a ‘Back to School Night.’

Mr. Lewis provided an update of the changes in store for the 2017-18 school year.  He hosted Parent Town Halls in late February announcing the name change and curriculum changes, and provided an overview to the Council on the survey feedback from those Town Halls.  He also shared that to date, 609 scholars had submitted their ‘Intent to Re-Enroll Form,’ which will allow them to receive the limited-edition ‘Proud Scholar’ t-shirt.  He reminded the Council that March 17th was the deadline to take advantage of that opportunity, though the ‘Intent to Re-Enroll Form’ will stay active until school resumes in the Fall.
Mr. Lewis provided an update on AAS Sonoma and staff efforts to submit a new charter petition at the local level in Sonoma County.  He shared the letter that was sent to affected families in February.
Ms. Robotham led the Council in Council Member Feedback, where each member was given the opportunity to share ideas with staff.

The meeting adjourned at 4:07 pm.  The next Parent Advisory Council meeting is scheduled for Friday, May 19th starting at 3 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mrs. Lisa Robotham 

Board Member & 

Parent Advisory Council Chair
